
Greetings,  

 

I am writing today to submit a public submission regarding the Online Safety Bill 

2020. 

 

I fully understand and support the stated intention of this Bill, however, I am deeply 

disturbed and concerned by provisions in Part 9, which essentially gives the 

eSafety Commissioner unrestricted discretionary power to purge legal, safe, 

consensual, and harmless adult content from the internet. 

 

Entire communities and small businesses are put at risk by this, and it threatens artistic 

expression and the adult entertainment economy.  

 

This will do nothing to protect people as educational and safety information would be 

targeted too, thus making the internet LESS safe, not more.  

 

Part 9 of this Bill must be removed if the government cares about small businesses 

and online safety. 

 

Sincerely, 

Thomas 
 


